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University Heights- The Cleveland Heights-University Heights school board Monday voted down a proposal that would have allowed Fuchs Mizrachi School to construct a new building on property near Gearity Elementary School. 

Board member Mark Phillips was the lone vote in support of the proposal, under which University Heights would have bought five acres of the Gearity campus for $950,000 and then sell or lease it to Fuchs Mizrachi, which would then construct an 80,000-square-foot school. 


Phillips gave a detailed account of why he thought the proposal was a good one for the district. Paramount, he said, was the district receiving nearly $1 million for unused land, which it could use to repair aging buildings, among other projects. Phillips said he favored the proposal, but opposed spending money for a new soccer field. 

School board member Bernice Jefferis said during an August meeting that she would oppose any deal because Orthodox Jewish neighborhoods have voted against taxes for public schools. 

After Phillips spoke Monday, board member Wendy Leatherberry moved to reject the entire proposal and any further negotiations or discussions on the topic. The board swiftly voted, without any comment from other members. People spoke on both sides of the issue during the meeting. 

After the vote, Rabbi Pinchos J. Hecht, head of Fuchs Mizrachi, shrugged. "That's the democratic process," he said. 

The school now is likely to focus on expanding at its current site, he said. 

"I expected them to be more forward thinking," Hecht said. "I think the idea is very new, and the leadership [of the school district] doesn't have the vision yet to see the value of what we were proposing. I think this could have been a very great thing." 

Enrollment at Fuchs Mizrachi, which has about 340 students, has doubled in recent years and the school has outgrown its current building on Fenwick Road, said Zev Kessler, the school's director of institutional advancement. 

City Hall got involved with the deal and several city officials, including Mayor Beryl Rothschild and several council members, supported it. Fuchs Mizrachi was to swap its current school building - which is the former Northwoods public school - for the Gearity property. 

The Northwood school property is near City Hall and would have allowed for expansion of the landlocked municipal complex. 
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